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“HEAR NEXT OF WINTER -~

THE WRITE NOTE SONGWRITERS ARE BACK!
If you would like to write your own material and play
with other local musicians in a relaxed atmosphere,
you are very welcome to come along and join us at
Rusland Reading Rooms, every Wed. from Oct 31st.
This year we are planning a collaboration with the
Rusland Writers Group, and hope to work on a larger
scale original musical event for the Rusland Valley in
2008.
Wednesday meeting times are:

“Dramatic Irony” (Young Songwriters group, over
11’s) - 5.30-7pm: Community Group — 7.30-9.15pm.
We have two CD’s out now, “Reasonably Reactive”,
by Dramatic Irony, £3, and “All the Write Notes”, a
compilation of nine original songs by the adult
group, £5. CD’s are available from Whitewood &
Fleming.

Call 01229 860155 or email:
info@whitewoodandfleming.org to buy a CD, or to
book your place. Please note, anyone interested who
has never been before - we would love to see youl

ELIZABETH FINN CARE and NSPCC

CHRISTMAS GIFT FAIR at CARTMEL RACE COURSE
Thursday, 8th November 10 am - 3.30 pm
Admission £2.50

AND IF YOU NEED A PIANO to hone that musical
talent, Satterthwaite Parish Room piano and stool
are offered free to anyone who would like to remove
them. Contact Nigel Buckley on 860 212

WHODUNNIT?
Continuing the literary traditions of the Valley,
Heather Parker has a mystery story about to be
published in a new book in the USA - to be launched
in November. “My Learned Friend” is a murder
mystery set in a quiet English village and is the only
story from the U.K.
Heather has been writing for three years now and
has won prizes in several major literary
competitions. Many of her stories have been
published in magazines such as The People’s Friend
and The Weekly News and also in anthologies and
on the internet.
You can read some of her stories on a new website
Chris and Heather have recently created. Chris has
posted many photographs of the most beautiful
views in the Rusland valley, which will be familiar to
us all. If any special favourites have been missed,
please let him know. He’ll be glad to take requests
and add them!
Go to: http://www.ruslandvalleyscrapbook.co.uk.

RUSLAND GLOBETROTTERS

A spellbinding multi-media presentation by Nigel
Woodhouse, describing his experiences in Tibet with
some fascinating insights into dance, held a rapt
audience's collective attention in October. At the
same time, £80 was raised for the DEC's Darfur/Chad
appeal.

On November 27th, attention switches to Namibia
with Lin Mcintosh, Dave Higgs and Colin Barr giving
a talk based on their visit this year. Being penned in
with cheetahs, kayaking with seals and the world's
largest sand dunes will all feature in a presentation
ranging from quad-biking to climate change. See you
there? Bring your friends!

HURRY, HURRY HURRY
RUSLAND VALLEY COMMUNITY TRUST
(proceeds in aid of Rusland Reading Room).

will hold

“AN ORCHARD EVENING”
7.00pm Saturday 17" November
t

a
Rusland Reading Room
Talk by Philip Rainford on
Investigating The Sites of Old Orchards and

The Creation and Maintenance of New Orchards.

Followed by a two course
Fruit Themed Meal by Masterchef Anne Robinson

and Soft Drinks and Tea/Coffee

Tickets £5 from Giles Wingate-Saul (01229 860 300)




COLTON PARISH COUNCIL NEWS
Cumbria County Council has now asked the Parish
Council to submit a formal assessment of the Parish
Lengthsman Scheme, so we are asking once again
for written recommendations from people who live
in (or pass through) the parish and have noticed the
difference Chris, our Lengthsman, has made. We
have had lots of verbal reports and compliments,
but we need reports of specific places where work
has been done. A quick email to the clerk at
coltonpc@tiscali.co.uk could mean the difference
between us keeping or losing our Lengthsman, so if
you have noticed a difference, please let us know.
At last, after several years of lobbying Cumbria
County Council, Colton has new signs on the
approach to the village. For several years a
signpost at Penny Bridge pointed to Colton, but
after that there was no indication as to when Colton
had been reached, much to the confusion of visitors
to the area. Other new signs have been erected
around the parish for which thanks go to CCC.
The next Parish Council newsletter will be delivered
to every home in the parish in November, so you will
be able to catch up with all our activities since
August. Don’t forget that the agenda and minutes of
every meeting are posted on our website at
coltonparishcouncil.org.uk.
The council is looking for a new clerk to start at the
beginning of December. If you are interested, or
would like further information, please contact the
chairman on 01229 861408.
Our next meeting is on Monday 26 November,
7.30pm. Rusland Reading Room.

RUSLAND AND DISTRICT WI
At the October meeting, it was reported that several
members had attended an “ Information Evening
about Digital TV” at Greenodd, recently, and this had
been very worthwhile. A team of members had
entered the Furness Area Quiz and were
congratulated on attaining second place, only one
point behind the winners. The trip to the Theatre by
the Lake, Keswick had been very enjoyable and it
was reported by the Treasurer that the financial
situation was very healthy.
The speakers for the evening were four in number,
Jean Wilkinson and three colleagues from “Red Sky
Writers”, the group who successfully wrote “Heft
Like a Herdwick”, a play broadcast on Radio Four.
The story of the play from its conception to eventual
broadcast was long, interesting and sometimes
arduous, but the team of writers achieved their goal
in the end. The WI members had a very enjoyable
evening, following them every inch of the way.
Here’s to the next time!
The annual meeting will be at Rusiand Reading
Rooms on Tuesday 20" November. In addition to the
annual business, there will be a demonstration by
Community First Responders. All members are
urged to attend this important milestone in WI life
December brings the Carol Evening on Monday 11"
in Satterthwaite Church and Parish Room at 7.30pm
and there will be all the usual seasonal items. The
charity to benefit will be Macmillan Nurses, so we
are asking you all to come along and dig deeply into
your pockets.

MUSIC BENEFITS CHARITIES

The Committee of Hawkshead's 'Music for a Summer
Evening' have held a meeting to review this year's
40th Anniversary Season and were delighted to find
that it has, in fact, been a record year with a total
raised of some £4,700 for distribution to supported
charities. The beneficiaries will be; - Christian Aid,
Garry lon — Mission in Africa, The Keldwyth Award,
Macmillan Cancer Relief, Smile Train, Derian House
Children's Hospice, The Church Urban Fund and
Riding for the Disabled as well as St Michael's
Church itself. All credit is due to the dedicated band
who organise and work tirelessly throughout the
year, but particularly during July and August, to
ensure such a high standard of entertainment and
fund raising is maintained.
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OXEN PARK CINEMA CLUB NEWS
The film-making unit has attracted some attention
recently. Our DVD of the Lowood Gunpowder Works
is to be shown at a documentary film festival in
Barrow on 27th November and some of the Rusland
Show film-makers are to star in a promotional DVD
being made by Cumbria Community Foundation
On 6th November we are showing the film
SNOWCAKE at Rusland. Most people haven't heard
of this film, as it didn't make the main circuit. It's
worth coming just to see Alan Rickman but the
story, which centres on his developing relationship
with an autistic women (Sigourney Weaver) is really
absorbing. It gives us a great insight into the world
of autism without being patronising or over
sympathetic. Itis unlikely that you will get the
chance to see this film anywhere else! Do come.
On 24th November we have a double bill with
Chronicles of Narnia at 4pm and our 2nd Saturday
Supper Special at 7.30 - the film is The Lives Of
Others, an award winning film made in East
Germany, both at Rusland. Booking is
recommended, as we want to provide enough food
for everyone. 01229 861507 (Carol)







